

## The Williamsport Home

September 10, 2020

Dear Residents, Families, and Caregivers,

In our efforts to keep you informed, here is a status update as to where things stand in our community relative to COVID -19. Although we realize that this letter does not replace a personal call, you are welcome to reach out to us with any specific questions.

At present, we have **0** resident cases, **1** staff cases of COVID-19 and **0** deaths in our Personal Care community.

We have reverted back to the Red Phase. During the red phase we cannot permit any visitation, the dining room will be closed, all meals will be served in each apartment, no communal activities, and one to one visits / activities will occur.

All Personal Care Home Residents were COVID tested September 6, 2020. All Personal Care Staff, Dietary, Housekeeping and Maintenance Staff were tested this week. A large portion of our results have returned Negative. We still have several pending. No, positive results have returned.

We continue to update our website and social media pages with pertinent updates and resident activities. Please follow these pages for the most up to date information.

In Good Health,

Yvonne Laubach

Personal Care Administrator